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1. Is it safe to go in the water?
Yes, water testing was completed by the City of Oxnard and test results confirmed the water in the Channel Islands Harbor is not hazardous to human health.

2. Why is the water brown? 
The water itself is clear. When you look into the water, what you are seeing is brown algae, giving the appearance of brown water. A Marine Biologist is being hired by the City to review the test results and conduct additional testing and analysis to determine the root cause.

3. How are the oxygen levels? When will test results be released to the public? How often is testing being done?
Please refer to the interactive maps which include daily logs by test location.  Daily monitoring Monday thru Friday is occurring and measurements are being taken near the top and the bottom of the water’s surface.

4. Is there a pump in Seabridge that was installed as a backup plan if the power plant closed? Is it running and if not, why?
The pumping vault infrastructure is set up to house an aeration system at two locations within the Seabridge CFD. There is no pump currently installed in the vaults.

5. There has been a video circulating in which dead fish are shown. Where is this at? What is the City doing to rectify the situation?
This video was taken at the Seabridge public marina. The City has formed a task force and is adding a Marine Biologist to the team to assist in testing and analysis. Additionally, aerators are being purchased to conduct a pilot study within the Seabridge public marina to determine if aeration will improve this oxygen deficient area. However, the City will continue to perform detailed water sampling.

6. How often did the NRG pumps operate previously?
The City has made a public records act request to obtain the facts as there is a great deal of conflicting information.

7. Why can’t the City turn the pumps back on at the NRG plant until a resolution is reached?
NRG ceased operations and discharges to surface waters on March 29, 2018. On June 5, 2018 NRG requested the Regional Water Board discontinue coverage under the NPDES permit program because the facility operations and discharges of wastewater to surface waters have ceased. There is a public hearing on September 13, 2018 with the Regional Water Board in Ventura to consider the tentative order which will terminate the requirements in the NPDES permit. For more information or to submit a comment letter, please click here.

8. What is the County’s role?
The County owns and operates the Channel Islands Harbor, which jurisdiction ends at the Harbor Blvd. bridges over the channels. Mandalay Bay, Seabridge, Westport, Harbour Island, the NRG plant and all land north of the bridges is within the jurisdiction of the City of Oxnard. In speaking with the County, they moved up their quarterly testing schedule. They tested in three locations: the west channel, the east channel and the main turning basin. All locations tested well below acceptable limits for bacteria and heavy metals. Dissolved oxygen levels were above the acceptable threshold, although a bit lower than usual in the west channel.
